

**Notice of a Meeting of
Little Ouseburn, Kirby Hall and Thorpe Underwood Parish Council
to be held at Little Ouseburn Village Hall on
Thursday 10th January 2019 at 7.30p.m.**

Press & Public are invited to attend.

A G E N D A

19/01 To receive apologies for absence

19/02 To receive declarations of disclosable pecuniary interest (not previously declared) on any matters of business.

19/03 To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 11th October, 2018

19/04 Public Participation: We aim to allow approximately 15 minutes for comments and questions. Standing orders are suspended for this item.

19/05 Update on replacement Fishponds bridge from GOPC

19/06 To consider a claim for damage of an advertising sign made by the PC grass contractor on the roadside verge.

19/07 Planning –

- a) To note decisions made by LOPC since last meeting
- b) To note decisions made by HBC since last meeting
- c) To consider at the meeting (none when agenda written):

19/08 Update on entrance gates to the village.

19/09 Finance:

- (a) To receive current financial statement
- (b) To note accounts paid since last meeting and agree any accounts for payment including increased cost of website domain renewal.

19/10 To receive reports from:

- a. Police Liaison Group/Neighbourhood Watch
- b. Village Hall
- c. Play Area
- d. Holy Trinity Church
- e. Police report

19/11 To note correspondence received and circulated by the clerk.

19/12 Clerk's notes (need no approval)

- 1. Pot hole on Main Street repaired.
- 2. Broken hand rail on footbridge over Score Ray Beck repaired but not satisfactorily. Reported again.
- 3. Footpath cut back between 30mph sign and Lodge Corner.
- 4. Awaiting update regarding road surface and markings on B road at end of Main Street.
- 5. "Slow" stickers for wheelie bins have been requested.
- 6. Notice board to be repaired.
- 7. HBC intend to have all planning application consultations sent electronically by 1st April. LOPC have agreed to implement this forthwith.
- 8. Daffodil bulbs have been planted on the grass triangle of the junction to the B6265 and around the planter.

19/13 Matters arising for inclusion in the next agenda

19/14 To confirm the date of the next meeting

(Amanda Kennerley Email: ClerkLO@hotmail.co.uk)